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Annual Report on behalf of the Chairman of the Parish Council 2018/19 
Chairman, Cllr. Marilyn Heath 

 
Good evening, we would like to welcome all of you to this our Annual Meeting and thank you for attending. 
   
I would also like to thank my colleagues, Councillors and staff, for their support and diligence over the past year, together with 
all our volunteers for giving their time and energy to assisting us.  
 
We recently appointed Jagjit Brar as our Parish Clerk, working alongside our Co-Clerk Roy and Administrator Susan.  Jag has 
already made a considerable contribution to running our office and preparing for this event. 
 
We would like to extend our thanks to the publishers of ‘In and Around’ for their continuing support enabling us to regularly 
communicate with residents across the Parish at no cost to us all. 
  
There are a number of others who we work closely with and deserve our thanks, these include – Artemis Tree Services, tfb, 
The Neighbourhood Police Team, BCC Local Area Funding team, our County Councillor Roger Reed and the Members and 
Officers of all of our Community Groups and Centres giving support to the myriad of work done by the Parish Council. 
 
We have also been successful in gaining support from the District Council in making Denham a Single Ward Parish instead of 
the current 3.  This will legalise the fact that our councillors represent the whole Parish instead of just those living within a 
specific area.  All we now need is for Parliament to find time to agree the necessary Parliamentary Legislation for it to become 
Law. 
 
Over the last year we have operated with 12 elected councillors, 3 vacancies, 3 Associate Members, and numerous other 
volunteers.   We have seen volunteers take up the responsibility of running the Allotments, those helping with delivering of 
leaflets, others giving office support and individuals and community groups.  This and the assistance and activity in the Good 
Neighbour Scheme are all showing positive signs for the future.  Volunteers are the backbone of this Parish.  Without them 
we wouldn’t have the sterling work done by the luncheon clubs, coffee mornings and other support groups vital to the wellbeing 
of many of our residents. 
 
Under normal circumstances, 2019 would have been the year for Parish Elections but due to the introduction of a Unitary 
Council for Buckinghamshire this has been delayed until 2020.  However, we have just received resignations from 2 of our 
councillors no longer able to commit the time.   So, if there is anyone present who would like to know more about working with 
us on the Parish Council please speak to me or our Clerk.  At the end of the day we all have a collective responsibility to make 
Denham the best place it can be to live and work in. 
 
In conclusion, l would like to thank everyone present and hope you would all agree this has been a successful progressive year 
and trust that this will continue. 
 
Annual Report on behalf of the Finance Committee 2018/19 
Chairman, Cllr. Amarjeet Hans 
 
I’d like to give you a short run down on the major decisions proposed/achieved by the Finance Committee this past year:  
 
We continue to carry out detailed reviews of our budget particular attention paid to ‘ear marking reserves’ for items that 
regularly need funding.  For example, our play area equipment will probably need renewing after they’ve been in-situ for 20 to 
25 years, so in order that we don’t enough funds in one single year we save a little each year towards the renewal bill by ‘ear 
marking’ that money in our reserves.  This practice can make our reserves look high but it is monies accounted for. We also 
need to be prudent and have enough resources in hand for the regular maintenance and improvement of the existing facilities. 
 
We maintain stringent financial and procedural controls, our internal auditors will be with us this month, followed by external 
auditors some weeks later. 
 
A continued reduction in funds from the government into the County & District Councils, has put pressure on the Parish Council 
to address more queries, complaints and requests coming in from residents.   
 
We have also been continually working under pressure this year and our office staff have managed very well with the continued 
support of all the councilors and our team of volunteers.  
 
Denham Parish Council continues to ensure that it provides the best possible service to its residents at an affordable price.  
Initiatives such as introducing a litter picking along residential roads at the same time as the grass verges are cut have proved 
effective.  We also continue to update our Play Areas and recreational facilities including a brand new outdoor gym at the Way 
and Tillard to encourage residents across the Parish to become more active.  Another initiative being introduced is CCTV 
coverage at the railway station end of The Pyghtle.  
 
As you can see there is an awful lot to achieve and we have set ourselves some high targets to meet.  We are determined to do 
our utmost on behalf of the community and look forward to pushing ahead with our projects.   
 
I would also like to point out that Denham Parish continues to have one of the lowest precepts in South Bucks, and although 
the percentage increase is high for 2019/20, the increased costs, per week for a tax band D household is only 57p per week. I 
think you will agree that the relative amounts involved are very small relative to the wide range of work that is carried out by the 
Parish Council. 
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Annual Report on behalf of the Planning Committee 2018/19 
Chairman, Cllr. Sylvia Jefferys 

 
Whilst the Parish Council is consulted by the District and County Councils on many planning matters, this is in an advisory 
capacity only.  With the benefit of local knowledge, the Parish Council endeavours to give practical local views to South Bucks 
District Council and hopes these are taken into consideration when making their decisions. The committee is always keen to 
hear resident’s views on developments occurring near them and encourage you to copy us in on any communication you have 
with South Bucks District Council, so that we are aware of your views and can consider this when passing comments on behalf 
of the Parish Council.  
 
The DeLuxe Studios site in Broadwater Park, North Orbital Road, is now fully underway with some residents already moved in.  
It has planning permission for the redevelopment of 70 new houses, 105 apartments and the conversion of the film laboratory 
building into 49 new apartments, with the retention of the existing cinema for resident’s use.  Some properties are available 
under an affordable housing scheme, so if you would like to know more about this we would encourage you to contact the site 
office to discuss further. 
 
As you will hear from Neil Homer earlier, Denham Parish Council are moving forward with a neighbourhood plan, as he 
explained the purpose of this plan is to help shape the future of the developments required in the area. Once a neighbourhood 
plan is in force, it carries real legal weight, developers are obliged to consider proposals for schemes in the neighbourhood 
against the neighbourhood plan.  
 
A series of meetings have already gone ahead in the 5 geographical areas of Denham in which residents were invited to come 
along and discuss their suggestions and ideas for future planning in the area. Please contact the council office for details of any 
future meetings in your area. 
 
And of course, HS2 is now starting to impact on our area and we as a Parish council are actively speaking to them to do our 
utmost to ensure this impact is kept to a minimum. If you have any issues please do catch them at their stand here tonight. 

 

 
Annual Report on behalf of the Communities Committee 2018/19 
Chairman, Cllr. Sharon Williams 
 
We have held a number of events in the past year including: 

 Social afternoon with Bingo and music. Thank you to New Denham Community Association for kindly letting us use 

their hall.  We have held three events last year with tea and cakes and the feedback has been excellent.    

 

 We held five ‘Jazz on the Green’ events in Denham Village.  Alongside the event we collected small donations which will 

contribute installation of defibrillators around the parish. 

 

• Armed Forces Day was held at St Mary’s Church 

 

• We ran our third Denham Green Christmas Fayre  

 

• Organised Christmas Carols with both primary schools, Brownies and church choirs on Denham Village Green around 

the Christmas Tree kindly donated by the Buckinghamshire Golf Club and decorated by village residents. 

 

• Our Parish Map and Street Guide has now been printed and the new areas that have been developed - Kings Island, 

Landmark Place and the Denham Film Studios have been added.  Maps are available for purchase for £1. 

 

• In commemoration of the ending of WW1 we held an event at the Denham Village School in Cheapside Lane as the 

school were also celebrating 140 years as a school.   

 

• We also had a silent soldier silhouette displayed around the parish and then in the churchyard for Remembrance 

Sunday. 

 

• We will be conducting a survey on concerns/suggestions/events/facilities in the Parish please take time to tell us your 

thoughts. 

 

• This Year - Please keep looking at our website 

 

• Denham Good Neighbours – Over to Marilyn Hagon to update 
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Annual Report on behalf of the Services Committee 2018/19 
Chairman, Cllr. Marilyn Heath 
 
The Services Committee has had an extremely full year and I am pleased to be able to report on what we have achieved 
across the Parish. 
 
After a number of false starts we finally saw the total re-surfacing of The Pyghtle and the removal of the trees and hedgerow 
that had created difficulties for those using the path.  We were fully supported and helped by our County Cllr Roger Reed and 
attracted Local Area Funding towards achieving this.  The number of people who have contacted and thanked us for this, 
shows how important this path is to residents. 
 
After several years of trying to get the A412 footpath illuminated from Denham Green to Village Road we finally saw the lights 
working early 2019.  This work was funded by HS2 following our representation to the House of Lords.  We are now working on 
solving the problem of the footpath regularly flooding, due to blocked drains on the main road, and hope that we will be able to 
get that rectified and finally see a footpath that is fully fit for purpose. 
 
We established a user group committee for the Allotments which is already proving to be very popular and very successful.  
They have managed to attract a lot of help and funding to improve the site.  In addition, we have been able to install secure 
storage facilities for them thanks to the donation and support of Skyline Roofing and David Brench who have also helped with 
our efforts to provide storage facilities for the Denham Cricket Club. 
 
Again, with the support of County Cllr Roger Reed we received further Local Area Funding for the improvement to the 
entrances at Knighton Way Lane Play Area and for the installation of CCTV along The Pyghtle near the railway bridge. 
 
We have now completed the replacement of all the streetlights to LED across the Parish.  This is already showing us significant 
savings both in energy consumption and in maintenance costs. 
 
We have continued with all of the Devolved Services that we have provided for the last three years with the regular cutting of 
residential roads grass verges and the care and maintenance of some Public Rights of Way and Bridleways.  We received a 
substantial sum from David Brench towards the upkeep of the village green and he is currently funding and working on planting 
along the bank of the Village Road stream.  One of our Bridleways, between Higher Denham and Denham Green, is 
recognised as the only safe pedestrian route between these communities and is very regularly used.  We are working with the 
County Rights of Way Team to try and attract sufficient funding to improve the surface thereby making it easier, and more 
pleasant, to use. 
 
There remains a lot of concern about the state of the A40 and the amount of dust and dirt constantly present along the road.  
We have represented residents views and complaints to SBDC, BCC, Environmental Health and The Environment Agency. 
 
We continue to try and get TfB to find a permanent solution to the flooding on the A40 at the top of Old Mill Road and 
Cheapside Lane.  We have been assured that a ‘Super Sucker’ has been commissioned to resolve the problem which hopefully 
will be done soon.  Additionally, we’ve been advised that sometime during June or July works will be completed to solve the 
flooding issues on the zebra crossing at the junction with the North Orbital and Moorfield Road. 
  
We are also one the few Parish Councils who provide regular weed spraying of pavements and public areas.  We are also 
proud of the continuing partnership with Artemis Tree Services which has provided a very much improved environment along 
the wide grass verges along the A412 from the A40 traffic lights and through Denham Green.  The Parish Council has included 
within its budget for additional litter picking to be provided in conjunction with grass cutting.  We are trying everything we can to 
help make the area a more pleasant place to work and live in and welcome the vigilance and help from residents across the 
Parish.  
 
Over the last year we have been able to update the Alderbourne Play Area including the installation of a roundabout suitable 
for use by young people who are also wheel chair users.  We would like to see more inclusive equipment installed across the 
whole area and will be doing further research into this.  Additionally, we have installed an Outdoor Gym at the Way & Tillard 
Recreation Ground and there are early indications that this is proving popular, together with a small seating area installed. 
 
We have an on-going dialogue with Martin Baker Ltd about the future community use of the Martin Baker Sports and Leisure 
Facilities and are hopeful that we will soon see those facilities bought back into community use. 
 
We are also pleased to see the Denham United Ladies Football Club continue to thrive following the support we gave to 
extend and improve their facilities. 
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Denham Good Neighbours Scheme 
Cllr. Marilyn Hagon 

 
What does DGNS stand for ? 
Denham Good Neighbour Scheme stands for simply what it says—a scheme for offering friendship and companionship to 
people in the Denham Parish 
 
Why have a Denham Good Neighbour Scheme? 
The Denham Parish Council realise that in Denham as in all areas in the country, there are people who are housebound, 
lonely, isolated or in need of friendship. About 18 months ago the idea began of setting up a group of volunteers who would 
simply give their time to contact any of these people and possibly befriend them by telephoning regularly or visiting. 
 
The Aims 
To try to identify anyone who would benefit from a friendly phone call or visit and then to simply befriend them as much or as 
little as the person would wish and would welcome. 
 
What Have we done so far? 
The Parish have established a co-ordinator to organise, record and communicate with all volunteers and people identified for 
befriending. 
A group of volunteers has been set up and all volunteers will have had training, received a training pack and been DBS 
checked. We are proud to say we have a super group of 18 volunteers who are positive and willing. 
We have contacted all local services such as the doctors, care agencies, health visitors etc. in our aim to work collaboratively in 
befriending lonely or isolated residents. 
We have leafletted all of Denham Green residents and have held a very successful tea/cake afternoon. This has been repeated 
and a second tea/cake is to be held this Thursday at St Marks Hall. We are negotiating the use of tea/cake venues in Higher 
Denham, New Denham, Tatling End and Denham Village so that we can spread the word and make people aware of our work, 
who we are and what we can provide in our Parish. 
 
Our Plans 
To hold more tea/cake afternoons around the Parish with the aim of establishing relationships with any resident who would 
welcome regular phone calls or visits. We are a group of very willing volunteers who want to befriend people who would 
welcome communication and friendship on their terms. 
If you are aware of anyone who would like one of the DGNS volunteers to contact them please do contact me. 

 


